

Mr Nigel Payne
The Planning Inspectorate
Room 3/13
Temple Quay House
2 The Square
Temple Quay
Bristol BS1 6PN

## PLACES DIRECTORATE

Solihull MBC, Council House Manor Square, Solihull, B91 3QB Tel: 0121-7048358 Email: psp@solihull.gov.uk

Email: psp@solihull.gov.u www.solihull.gov.uk

Please ask for: Charlene Jones

Date: 11th July 2014

Dear Mr Payne

## RE: Community Infrastructure Levy: Draft Charging Schedule - Submission Document (June 2014)

I refer to your letter dated 4<sup>th</sup> July 2014 in relation to the Solihull MBC CIL Draft Charging Schedule submission.

The Council thanks you for your consideration of this matter and accepts the proposed suspension of the examination. We will notify you via the Programme Officer, if and when there is a change of circumstances for you to consider the matter afresh.

Yours sincerely,

Charlene Jones

Policy and Spatial Planning Places Directorate

